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	Present 

John Tromans, Jennifer Sitrin Caminsky, Julie Williams, Kern Roderick-Jones, Hannah Hope, Linda Ritchie, Gill Taylor, Emily Kennedy, Nicola Picariello, Ruth Hayes, Julie Gardner, Siobhan Calthrop, Beth Mogie
	Apologies

Helen Killner, Claire Clarke


	
	
	ACTION

	
	PREVIOUS MEETING - OUTSTANDING ACTIONS
1. PARENTMAIL SHOPPING - It was suggested that several donation options be added to the payments section on ParentMail.  This would easily allow parents to ‘Shop’ and donate towards those areas they most care about (turf, library, general PTA donation, VCT, etc.).  This type of fundraising is currently being done at STAGS.  Narell will follow up with Kate Locke to discuss feasibility. 

2. LOCKERS - The PTA has donated thousands of dollars to these and issues don't seem to be resolved.  Additional lockers were added so now lockers should be available for all students, should they want to use one.  A review of the mobile phone policy (all mobiles in a locker) is recommended, as is a survey of students to assure their locker needs are being met.    

3. £6000 FUNDS TO SPEND ASAP - We need direction from Verulam regarding how to spend these funds raised from the Ball.

4. CONFIRMATION ALL APPROVED BIDS 2018/2019 PURCHASED
5. CONFIRMATION OF PROPOSED DATE 5 JULY FOR MEDIEVAL FESTIVAL
	John Tromans

Kate Locke

John Tromans

John Tromans

John Tromans

John Tromans

	1.
	Julie opened the meeting, expressing appreciation to all those present for their support and introducing John Tromans as the new teacher/staff representative in the PTA.  Minutes from the July PTA meeting approved.

	

	2.
	PTA Committee
· Treasurer - We continue to struggle to find a replacement for Nicola Picariello who is hoping to step down as treasurer. 
· ‘Official’ PTA Committee – These are 6 members who liaise/make decisions on behalf of the wider PTA if decisions and input needed outside of PTA meetings.  Current committee Chair/Julie, Secretary/Jenn, Treasurer/Nicola, Ruth Hayes, Juliet McGrory.  Kern agreed to be the final member of the committee.
· Chairman – As this is Julie’s last year at Verulam, she reiterated that the PTA will need to fill this role by one person or a small group.  If anyone is interested, please contact Julie. 
· It was suggested that all open positions be advertised on all Verulam facebook pages and on the new Verulam website.
	Julie Williams

All facebook “admins”
Emily Kennedy 



	3.
	Chairman’s Report

The Chairman’s Report for 2018/2019 was distributed.  Julie highlighted new PTA Activities that we hope to support again this year, including Happy Bag, Chloe James Shopping Event, The Medieval Festival and 6th Form Leaver’s Party.  Our biggest fundraisers were the Ball and both quizzes.
	

	4.
	Financials 
Nicola confirmed that the financials will be sent, as required, to the charity commission and summarized the following top line numbers:

· £21,368 raised during year
· £5,000 spent on bids – pop up fitness suite, media editing equipment, deer pedestal band facer (essential tech equipment), sports equipment (outdoor table tennis, popup goals, etc), visualizer, laptops.  John to follow up and confirm all has been purchased.
· £8,000 given towards lockers 

· £8,000 given towards library refurbishment

· £21,272 current balance (not including approx. £530 savings and £150 float).  Of this, £2800 owed to school for Medieval Festival and other expenditures.

· Nicola confirmed £5000 will be allocated towards bids for 2019/2020.

· £6000 raised from Ball needs to be spent.  John Tromans to get direction from Verulam regarding how to spend these funds as soon as possible.
	   Nicola Picariello

John Tromans   
John Tromans

	5.
	Bid Process 2019/2020
As it was confirmed that the PTA will allocate £5,000 towards bids this year, John Tromans will gather bids.  Bids will be reviewed and approved at December meeting.  The PTA has requested more detailed bids including information regarding which pupils will benefit. If possible, bid requests should be sent to PTA members for review in advance of the PTA meeting.  
	John Tromans

	6.
	Recap of Recent Events

· Fresher’s Fair – To date, 16 new year 7 parents have signed up for the PTA. None attended the meeting.  Current PTA members with children in Year 7 to promote the PTA on Facebook.  Hannah Hope agreed to organize a New Mums in Pub date to try to get year 7 parents involved.

· Open Morning – Recent changes to open morning (bbq, no refreshments sold, cakes in 6th form rather than canteen) caused confusion.  Tours were supposed to end in the 6th form but, as many never did, attendance was poor.  Also, most student helpers were unaware of the PTA’s free cake for them.  In future, it would be helpful if PTA offerings were better communicated to student helpers and if Verulam could confirm what is requested from the PTA sooner.  The BBQ went well and it was suggested that Bradshaw quad might be a better more trafficked location. .  John Tromans to share feedback with Verulam.
· Second Hand Uniform – The first sale was extremely successful, with sales around £400.  An additional person has been requested so Julie will ask for volunteers if needed.  School has confirmed that the old PE kit can still be worn so we will continue to sell it.  Also, a place to donate surplus supplies of old PE kit has been found. 
	Hannah Hope
John Tromans



	7.
	Upcoming Events

· Quiz 15th November – School quiz moving forward with forms distributed, David Bint to write and be quizmaster, fish and chips shop booked.  John Tromans to gather staff for staff table.  Jennifer and Ian to score quiz and the following volunteers were secured:

· Kern to run bar with assistance from Nicola and Beth Mogie
· Linda Ritchie and Emily Kennedy to help sell tickets and heads and tails 

· Gill Taylor and Ruth Hayes to help on the evening of the quiz 

· George and Juliet to help set up with Jennifer.

· John Tromans to coordinate boys to help set up the hall on Friday, 15th November at 3:30. 
· Happy Bag – This initiative raised £600 so another Happy Bag is being planned.  Unfortunately, Happy Bag has no spots available until April so that place will be secured.  In the meantime, Gill has agreed to investigate other companies to do sooner, as well.           (Update:  24th April booked)
· Chloe James Shopping – Emily Kennedy to contact the store to see if we can coordinate for this year as this was well received, raising £90 for Verulam and giving parents a fun afternoon and a 10% discount at the store.
· Comedy and Curry Night  - Rather than do a stand alone event for year 8, some year 8 parents suggested this event open to all. Siobhan has a friend who is a popular comedian who would be interested in participating and who has suggested getting a second  or third comedian through her contacts (cost £200 per comedian).  All agreed this should be pursued.  Siobhan to ask comedian for February/March dates and Julie will follow up with Verulam to secure proposed date.  John Tromans to approach Oasis to see if they would be interested in catering.                        
· Ball – Helen Killner has offered to run another ball.  John Tromans to confirm if proposed date of 2nd May, avoiding clash with London Marathon and bank holiday weekend, works for Verulam. If so, Islamic school needs to be aware. It was also suggested that there should be either a silent auction or a raffle to make more time for drinking and dancing.
· Consultations – These begin in January and Mary has agreed to continue coordinating.  Julie will use volunteer sign up for volunteers.  In the past, we’ve discussed using students, if necessary, to supplement parental assistance. 
· Medieval Festival – Proposed date 5 July which seems to avoid most clashes.  John Tromans to confirm date with Verulam.
· Summer BBQ – Kern agreed to run again this year but stressed the importance of choosing a date with the maximum number of students in school.  Last year’s date coincided with several trips so attendance was poor.  Logistically there were also some issues as the cash was too far from the food so there was some consumption before getting to the cash.
· Year 11 Prom  – As the prom on 25th June has moved from Batchwood to The Noke, which required a deposit, the PTA agreed to fund the event.  Money will be reimbursed and the PTA has potential to make a profit once tickets sold.  Verulam to do all event coordination.
	John Tromans
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	8.
	AOB

Gazebo – Verulam’s large gazebo needs to be replaced (if PTA needs to fund replacement could come from bids or £6000 ball funds). PTA gazebo also broken so Kern will get a new PTA gazebo.  
PTA Section of new Verulam Website – Emily Kennedy has agreed to update the PTA portion of the website, liaising with Kate Locke with input from Julie.
PTA Cupboard – The PTA is getting a new, bigger cupboard.  Linda Ritchie volunteered to help Julie with the move.
Lockers - Additional lockers have been added so now lockers should available for all students, should they want to use one.  An outstanding action is a recommendation to review the mobile phone policy (all mobiles in a locker) and survey students to assure their locker needs are being met.  Parents in the meeting and on social media have expressed frustration with lockers being unavailable and locks being cut without warning.  John Tromans to ask school to clarify locker situation in communication to all parents. 
Easy Fundraising and PTA Lottery – Both initiatives have been poorly supported.  As both require little manpower to run and generate income for school, they need to be more heavily promoted.  Both will be promoted on website, on all Facebook pages and Julie will request that information on both initiatives be in the MAIN SECTION (rather than PTA area) of Verulam Voice to increase awareness.

Team Kit – Parents expressed concern over students using their PE/games kits on school teams rather than proper team uniforms.  It was suggested that some of these should be included in the bids for this term or added to the Giving Tree (see below.)

The Giving Tree – Jennifer Caminsky proposed introducing a Giving Tree to get additional parental monetary support as it was very successful at a previous state school (see below).  Verulam would provide a list of all items they might want, ranging in price from study books, team kit, paintbrushes etc. which may just be £20 each to laptops or ipads for several hundred pounds or contributions towards larger projects like the turf project which could be a donation of any amount, etc.  At each event, the tree would be displayed with pieces of paper on it, each with an item needed and a purchase price.  Parents could take a piece of paper from the tree, for something that they’re passionate about, and pay for that item so it would be removed from the tree and purchased.  School would keep adding their blue sky list of items so the tree would be regularly updated. John Tromans to explore the idea with Mr. Ramsay and Kate Locke and, if approved, begin list generation.  Jennifer and Siobhan to organize the giving tree to begin at the Quiz on 15th November. Perhaps a digital version could exist on the website or be added to the payments section on ParentMail.  
GIVING TREE - BROWN SCHOOL * OUR GOAL IS $10,000. PER DIVISION * _______________________________________________________________ 

Here are some specific suggestions from our teachers and staff. 

Classroom Enhancements Technology Books & Novels Laptops & Netbooks ($400 - $800/each) - Leveled Reading Set ($400/each) iPads ($500/each) - Guided Reading Set ($400/each) Refreshing Classroom Computers - Dual Language Book Sets ($300/each) ELMO Projectors ($800/each) - Big Books (JK/SK) Ceiling Mounts for Projectors ($500/each) - Bescherelle Books & Dictionaries Carts for ELMO Projectors ($500/each) Learning Toys ($500/each) Microscopes Math Manipulatives ($500/each) STEM Toolkits Magazine Subscriptions STEM Science Kits Newspaper Subscriptions Recess Equipment School Spirit Panther Inflatables Arts, Music School Dances (DJ’s) Kiwanis Festival ($125 entrance fee) School Mural Bus Transportation ($250) Various Arts & Music Fieldtrips ($400/each) Special Presentations/Workshops Easels & Drying Racks Mental Health & Well Being Art Supplies Director’s Cut Musical Instruments & Performances ($1,000) Prologue Performance Scientist in the School ($250/each) Sports / Aquatics Ice Time - Practices & try-outs ($480) - Games & play-offs ($350) UCC Tournament Fees ($450) Various Sports & Pool Equipment 

YOUR GENEROUS DONATIONS WILL BENEFIT YOUR TEACHERS AND THEIR CLASSROOMS.
Congratulations to John for becoming a Dad to baby Jacob! 
	Kern Roderick-Jones
Emily Kennedy
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Linda Ritchie
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Minutes of PTA AGM


Bradshaw Building


Tuesday,1st October 2019























